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The mission of  the 
American Society of 
Highway Engineers is 
to provide a forum for 
members and partners 
of the highway industry 

that supports education, 
innovation, and 

fellowship; promoting a 
safe and efficient highway 

system for mobility now 
and in the future.

TRIKO 
VALLEY 
American Society of Highway Engineers
www.ashe-trikovalley.com
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Want to Receive the ASHE
Newsletter by Email?
Contact Stan Harris:

 stan.harris@stantec.com

Future 
Luncheon Meetings

September 22, 2009

As I begin my second term as your 
President, I and the Board would like 
to thank all of you for your continued 
support and assistance in carrying out 
our many activities. It is remarkable to me 
how many dedicated, supportive people 
are working to achieve our goals.  

Our focus this year will be dominated by our continued 
preparations for the National Conference in Cincinnati from June 
9-13, 2010. It is a tremendous undertaking and we are fortunate to 
have many volunteers helping us prepare. We held a Conference 
Co-Chairs Committee Meeting on September 3, 2009 to continue 
our planning efforts for the National Conference. The fundraising 
effort continues with another OTEC Auction in late October. We 
hope to build on our success to date with that event. 

All of us on the Board are committed to improving this Section and 
we welcome your input and suggestions to that end. At our first 
Board Meeting on August 25th, we elected to move our General 
Membership/ Luncheon Meetings back to the Montgomery Inn 
Boathouse. We hope you all will support this decision and join us 
at our next luncheon meeting there on September 23rd. See you 
then!

-Joe 
 

 From our President . . .
  Joe Vogel, P.E. 

NEWS
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Spotlight your  
ASHE Silent Auction at 

2009 Ohio Transportation Engineering Conference 
 
The ASHE Region 1 will be holding its 4th silent auction the annual Ohio 
Transportation Engineering Conference (OTEC).   You can support your section 
and help ASHE Region 1 prepare for the National Conference to be held in 
Cincinnati, Ohio on June 9-13, 2010 by donating items for our auction. 
  
Contact Koren Sprinkle at 859-371-9051 or khsprinkle@pbsj.com for more 
details. 
 

Auction Donation Deadline 
October 16, 2009 

 
Send Donations to: 

PBS&J 
Koren H. Sprinkle 

7300 Turfway Road 
Suite 400 

Florence, KY 41042
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The summer has not seen any progress on the reauthorization of the transportation highway 
bill.  The health care and the energy bills have upstaged the transportation bill in Congress.  
In addition, Chairman Oberstar was on track to have the bill on the floor and approved 
at the beginning of the summer.  However, President Obama and the Senate wants an 
18 month extension to March, 2011 on the current transportation bill, SAFE-TEA LU, with the 
thoughts that the financing of the bill will be a bit more tolerable when the economy is on 
more stable footing.  Chairman Oberstar is bowing to pressure from his caucus in the House 
to agree to some extension in lieu of letting the current transportation bill expire at the end 
of September, 2009.  Congressman Peter A. DeFazio, Highways and Transit Subcommittee 
Chairman, introduced a bill last week to have a 3 month extension of SAFE-TEA LU bill.  The 
idea is to keep pressure on Congress to enact a multi-year authorization bill next year, as 
opposed to 2011.  Chairman Oberstar is planning to markup the 3 month extension proposal 
the week of September 21, 2009. 

ASHE urges all of you to contact your Congressional representative and let them know that 
you support the three month extension proposal and that you do not support the 18 month 
extension proposal of the six year transportation bill.

On anther note, the National Council of Examiners for Engineering and Surveying (NCEES) 
national conference was held in Louisville, Kentucky in August, 2009.  After much debate 
among the 50 State Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Surveyors 
representatives concerning the MODEL LAW, it was decided that there was enough 
evidence to re-evaluate the initial recommendation of requiring an additional 30 credit 
hours of engineering and technical course work beyond the Bachelor of Science degree 
for professional registration before approving a person to sit for the Professional Engineer’s 
exam.  The ASHE PIN will monitor the situation for more developments in the future. 

ASHE PIN (Political Information Network) REPORT  Sept. 2009

A new ASHE section in Indianapolis is almost a reality!   The soon-to-be “Circle City Section” 
nearly has the 35 paid membership applications necessary submit a charter application 
to National.  With this in mind, we are asking all existing ASHE members with contacts or 
branch offices in the Central Indiana area to let your Indiana friends and co-workers know 
about ASHE coming to Indiana.

For information and/or application information for our Circle City brethren, please contact 
either Jim Blazek (317-524-8385)(jblazek@d2lwr.com), or Joe Rogers (317-417-0385) (joe.
rogers@ads-pipe.com) in Indianapolis.  Central Ohio members John McGeorge (john.
mcgeorge@ads-pipe.com), Frank O’Hare (fohare@ctconsultants.com), Rich Weigand 
(rweigand@bbcm.com), or Dave Jones (djones@jonesstuckey.com) can also provide 
information.

Indianapolis ASHE Section
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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Bob Adleta
Anthony Amicom
Richard Bailey*
Doug Batt
Nathan Beach
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Emily Casada
Devaraian Chelliah
Jim Collins*
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
John Davidson
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Katie Dillenburger
Caroline Duffy*

Terry Dull
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Jesse Frost
Bronson Funke
Daniel Furgason
Jeff Glowka
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
James Jurgensen

Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Joseph Kearnes*
John Kerr
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Bob Koehler 
Jeffrey Koehn
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer
Aaron Littman
Matt Loeffler
Daniel Louis
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Shawn Mason
Dan McAdams
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Cindy Minter 
Dory Montazemi
Nathan Moore
Michael Morrow

Bryan Mount
Robert Mount
Michael Murray
David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Tim Peters
Paul Pfennig*
Jack Pflum
Duane Phelps
Robert Plate
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Brian Rhodes 
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Ronald Roberts
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger
Ali Saleh
Kevin Savage
Paul Schoelwer
Ray Schork
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman
Mike Sewell

Steven Shadix
William Shefic
Gary Simmons
Kar Singh
Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Phillip Stegman
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Greg Wilkens
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

	 * Past Presidents
	 At last meeting

www.bowser-morner.com

• Geotechnical and Environmental Consulting
• Subsurface Investigations
• Construction Observation and Testing
• Chemistry, Product, and Materials Testing

4518 Taylorsville Road
Dayton, Ohio 45424

Phone 937.236.8805     Fax 937.233.2016

1220 Hillsmith Drive, Suite K
Cincinnati, Ohio 45215

Phone 513.771.0254     Fax 513.771.0218

 














 







• 
• 
• 
• 
• 

 

 

 

 • 

 

 • 







 

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com
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2009-2010 Board of Directors
Board Title	 Board Member	    Company	  Phone		  Email
President	 Joe Vogel	    City of Cincinnati	  513.352.1523	 	 joe.vogel@cincinnati-oh.gov

1st Vice President	 Jim Jurgensen II	    John R. Jurgensen Co.	  513.771.0820	 	 jurgensj@jrnet.com

2nd Vice President	 Paul Schoelwer	    CONTECH Bridge Solutions	 513.604.8006	 	 pschoelwer@contech-cpi.com	
Treasurer	 Bill Lawall	    Brandstetter-Carroll	  513.807.2245	 	 barbbill2@fuse.net		
Secretary	 David Emerick	    Duke Energy	  513.287.2576	 	 demerick@duke-energy.com

Regional Rep.	 Stan Harris	    Stantec	  513.842.8200	 	 stan.harris@stantec.com

Past President 	 Caroline Duffy	    Barr & Prevost	  513.476.6271	 	 cfdpe@cinci.rr.com

3rd Year Director	 Steve Profitt	    Thelen Associates, Inc.	  513.825.4350	 	 sproffitt@thelenassoc.com

2nd Year Director	 Kevin Savage	    Bowser-Morner, Inc.	  513.771.0254	 	 ksavage@bowser-morner.com

1st Year Director	 Matt Loeffler	    Butler Co. Engineers Office	 513.785.4109		  loefflerm@bceo.org
1st Year Director	 Carol Callan-Ramler  KY Transportation Cabinet	 859-341-2700		  carol.callan-ramler@ky.gov

				              		 				             				  

			 

RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for  meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.

Split the Pot!
A Split the Pot contest will be held at future general membership meetings to raise start-up funds for 
the 2010 conference. 1 ticket for $1, 3 for $5, or 7 for $10. 
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Geotechnical • Civil • Environmental  
Materials Testing • Transportation • Diving  

Construction Monitoring •  Water Resources  
Wastewater • Surveying • GIS Applications

Stantec Consulting
11687 Lebanon Rd.
Cincinnati, Ohio 
(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

Regional Offices

Cincinnati
Columbus

Toledo
Lexington
Louisville

Jeffersonville   
St. Louis
Nashville
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5325 Wooster Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

(513) 321-7774 
(513) 533-6737 Fax

www.prusconstruction.com

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com

engineering   planning   architecture   interiors   

gspnet.com
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ASHE
P.O. Box 257
Mason, OH 45040

ASHE TRIKO Valley 
Meeting

Tuesday, September 22, 2009 11:30 a.m.
The Montgomery Inn Boathouse

Speaker:  Amjad Waheed
ODOT Office of Structural Engineering

“Load Rating of Bridges”

Lunch Cost: $20.00
RSVP to Bill Lawall at 513-807-2245

by 4:00 September 21, 2009


